
Call for Papers: Young Researchers Forum: Work in Progress 

2016 IIHA Annual Conference in Dresden, Germany, 15-17 April, 2016 
Organised by the Network of Junior Researchers in Intelligence History (NJRIH) and the 
International Intelligence History Association (IIHA) 
 
 
The Network of Junior Researchers in Intelligence History (NJRIH) and the International 
Intelligence History Association (IIHA) call for submissions to the Young Researchers Forum at 
the 2016 IIHA Annual Conference.  
 
The NJRIH provides a forum for young scholars working in the field of intelligence studies to 
discuss their work with their peers as well as established scholars and researchers in the 
field.  
The annual conference of the IIHA will take part at the “Militärhistorisches Museum” in 
Dresden, Germany, from April 15 to 17, 2016. The main topic of the conference is military 
intelligence. 
As part of this conference, the Young Researchers Forum offers young scholars in the field of 
intelligence studies a place to present their current research – such as master theses or 
dissertations. Participants are welcome to present their work in progress, give an overview of 
their project, discuss case studies with the group, or focus on methodological or theoretical 
questions. There is no topical restriction, so works on any type of intelligence will be 
accepted. We welcome contributions from different disciplines such as history, political 
science, cultural studies and science. 
In order to leave time for lively discussions, presentations are expected to be 10-15 minutes.  

Submission and deadline 
We would like to invite you to submit an abstract of 150-200 words by February 20, 2016. 
Your proposal should include a brief CV stating your academic background, your university 
affiliation, your research interests, and the current status of your project. We especially 
encourage young researchers who have little or no conference experience to participate and 
present their current research.  
There will be a limited amount of grants for participants in the Forum. If you have need of 
financial support, please indicate it with your submission. 
Please send all proposals to: charlotte.backerra[at]uni-mainz.de. 
Acceptance notifications will go out by March 2016. 

IIHA Annual Conference 2016 
Further information regarding the 2016 IIHA conference in Dresden, including the conference 
program, travel directions, accommodation and more will be available on the IIHA website: 
http://intelligence-history.org/. 
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